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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
 
You asked:  
 

1. Does your trust have a sustainability working group/board? 
 
Yes 
 

2. If your trust does have sustainability working group(s), how many are there and what do 
they focus on? 
 
1 Steering Group, 4 sub-groups. They focus on net zero, estates, sustainable models of care, 
medicines, procurement, food and nutrition, transport, digital transformation, biodiversity and 
climate adaptation. 
 

3. If your trust does have sustainability working group(s), how many people in total attend 
meetings for this group (from the last three meetings)? 
 
There are approximately 300 attendances for the last 3 meetings, for all groups. However, there is 
replication of members across different groups and members may delegate attendance. 
 

4. If your trust does have sustainability working group(s), how many clinicians in total attend 
meetings for this group (from the last three meetings)? 
 
Clinical representation across all groups across the last 3 meetings was approximately 100 
members. This can vary and clinical members of staff can delegate attendance to non-clinical 
members of their team if they are struggling to attend. Some attendees also hold dual 
clinical/corporate roles. 

 
 



 

 

If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information 
Governance Department via the email address provided.  If we do not hear from you within 40 days, we 
will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
 

Tabitha Gardner 
Chief Finance Officer 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, 
Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, 
WN1 1XX. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision at:  
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
Helpline number: 0303 123 111 


